

Wetwork News

A Publication of the Niagara Frontier Koi and Pond Club

December 2011

NFKPC OFFICERS PRESIDENT

Chris Wilkolaski 662-9429

VICE-PRESIDENT

Audrey Behlau 585-647-1043

SECRETARY

Ann Marshall 873-1074

TREASURER

Nancy Wojnowski 675-3017

BOARD MEMBERS

Rob Smith 873-1074 Carol Krajewski 937-9810 Phil Grefrath 695-1758 Connie Weber 836-3556 Tim Moeller 655-8369

MEMBERSHIP

Lorri Porter 694-6652

REFRESHMENTS

Barb Weber 688-7924

NEWSLETTER

Phil Grefrath 695-1758

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE

Lorri Porter 694-6652

KOI HEALTH ADVISOR

Greg Young 537-2830

POND SQUAD

Chris & Dennis Wilkolaski 662-9429

RAFFLES & PRMOTIONS

Carol Krajewski 937-9810

"Christmas is a day of meaning and traditions, a special day spent in the warm circle of family and friends." "Margaret Thatcher

Greetings and Salutations fellow ponders:

May this Holiday Message find all of you well. "Old Man Winter" has spared many of us, so far, but living in Buffalo my whole life I know we will pay for it sooner or later. Got to love that snow.

Thank you again to Rich Groblewski for a engaging presentation on bonsai. It was very informative and we all gained a greater appreciation of the hobby. Rich's sketches showed his expertise and enthusiasm for the art of bonsai.

As my quote suggests, this is a time of year for circles of friends. I hope many of you will be able to join us at our Christmas Party this year. The food sounds wonderful and festive desserts to top off the meal. The Board is planning a great Christmas Party. Our party will be our normal Friday night December 9, 2011. We will start with a social about 6:30 and dinner will be at 7pm. The cost this year will be \$15 a person. Children will be \$5.00. We will be having a great-catered dinner from Panaro's. Dinner shall be Breaded chicken cutlets, roast beef, regular and Kimmelweck rolls, roasted potatoes, and mixed vegatables. Our Vice President Audrey is in charge of decorations so we will be in for a treat. Please contact Connie Weber for tickets-phone 836-3556.

As we come to this Holiday Season and the end of 2011. I want to thank all the Officers and Board members for their help this year. We will be having Elections in January. All Officer positions and two Board seats are open. Again please consider offering a little time. I have met so many interesting people and have learned so much. It is time for another to share is this great experience. But as I said at the last month's meeting my wings are tired. I need a rest. I am ready to move my position to the back of the flock. I am always a phone call away. Pond Squad will continue. After all, the idea of the Pond Squad is the foundation of this club. Let 2012 be a new year with great new ideas.

Yours in ponding,

Chris

Do you like to shop?



We are looking for a new shopper for the raffle table.



If you're interested, see Chris Wilkolaski



GET YOUR TICKETS!!

IT'S CHRISTMAS PARTY TIME

Date: December 9th (Regular meeting)

Time: Social at 6:30 Dinner at 7pm

Price: \$15 adults \$5 children \$20 Non-members

See Connie Weber for tickets.

If you cannot make it to the November meeting, send a check payable to NFKPC to the following address:

Connie Weber, 95 Wesley Ave., Buffalo, NY 14214

Reservations required by November 25th. No refunds



PAGE 3

Sunshine

Lorri Porter is recuperating at Greenfields in Lancaster after knee surgery.

If you are aware of a member experiencing a "Life Event" in their family such as weddings, birth announcements, illness, surgery or death, please contact Lorri Porter at 694-6652



11500 Broadway • Alden, New York 14004 Phone: (716) 937-7742 Fax: (716) 937-7748 Visit Us At: www.ulbrichs.com









Next Board of Directors Meeting—at 7:30 PM on December 28

At the home of Carol Krajewski

3232 Wende Rd., Alden, NY

All members are welcome to attend

RSVP to 937-9810

Refreshments for 2011

If you would like to bring refreshments to a meeting, you will be reimbursed for expenses for up to \$45.00 (receipts must be turned into Nancy)

General info:

8-9 bottles of pop, some diet

Any refreshments or snacks of your choice: Cheese & Crackers, veggies, fruit, chips, dip, pepperoni, salad, jello, cookies, cake, brownies, etc.

We do not have use of any kitchen supplies, so you may need to bring serving utensils, trays, bowls, baskets, knives, or whatever is needed to serve your type of refreshments

The club will provide:

Coffee, hot cups, creamer, sugar, small plates, paper cups, plastic silverware, napkins

If you have any questions or would like to volunteer:

please contact Barbara Weber 688-7924

Phil would like to apologize to Denise Moeller who provided the wonderful desserts at the November meeting.

Dec. Annual Party

Jan.

Feb.

March

April

NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB	TO:		
404 Elmwood Ave. North Tonawanda, NY 14120			
THE NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB MEETS THE SECOND FRIDAY OF THE MONTH AT THE ZION UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST, 15 KOENIG CIRCLE, TONANANDA, NY 14150 ALSO VISIT US ONLINE AT www.nfkpc.org			
NIAGARA FRONTIER KOI & POND CLUB UP-COMING EVENTS IN WESTERN NEW YORK			
January Elections			
•			